MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
MARINE ADVISORY BOARD
— FORT LAUDERDALE FIRE RESCUE DEPARTMENT
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 528 NW 2NP STREET, STATION #2
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33311
3RD FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM
THURSDAY, MARCH 6, 2025 - 6:00 P.M.

Cumulative Attendance
May 2024-April 2025

Steve Witten, Chair P 9 1
James Harrison, Vice Chair A 7 3
Norm Bekoff P 4 2
Tyler Brunelle P 9 1
Jason Dunbar P 9 1
Barry Flanigan P 9 1
Robert Franks P 8 2
John Lynch P 9 1
Noelle Norvell P 7 3
Bob Swindell (arr. 6:04) P 3 0
Bill Walker P 7 3
LaRhonda Ware A 1 1
Robert Washington A 8 2

As of this date, there are 13 appointed members to the Board, which means 7 would
constitute a quorum.

Staff

Andrew Cuba, Marine Facilities Manager

Luis Villanueva, Marine Facilities Senior Administrator

Acting Assistant City Manager Ben Rogers

Bob Dunckel, Assistant City Attorney

Sergeant Travis O’Neal, Marine Unit

Edward Eason, Code Compliance Officer

Captain Chad Robertson, Fort Lauderdale Fire Rescue Marine Unit
L. Harmon, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc.

Communications to City Commission

None.

l. Call to Order / Roll Call

CAM #25-0455
Exhibit 3
Page 1 of 9



Marine Advisory Board
March 6, 2025
Page 2

H—Statementof Quorum
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V. Dock Waiver — 500/501 Hendricks Isle / 500 Hendricks LLC

Chair Witten requested clarification of the process by which notice is sent to the public
with respect to waiver requests. Mr. Cuba explained that all properties within 300 ft. of the
subject property are provided with notice. This is done before each Marine Advisory Board
meeting and before waivers proceed to the City Commission.

Attorney Dunckel advised that the City Commission has recently asked that the timelines
within which notice is provided be codified. This will be on a future MAB Agenda.

Andrew Schein, representing the Applicant, stated that the subject property was approved
as part of an overall development along with another property located to the east. The
eastern property will be a condominium. When it was approved, yard modifications were
requested for setbacks. As part of the proposed yard modifications, the Applicant offered
to improve the subject property as well, including landscaping, drainage, guest parking,
and dock replacement.

Mr. Schein explained that the proposed improvements to the western property were
shown when the Application for yard modifications on the eastern property went before
the City’s Planning and Zoning Board (PZB). The Applicant did not realize at that time,
however, that they would also need to come before the MAB to request approval for the
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dock itself. All other aspects of the improvements were part of the Site Plan approved by
the PZB except the dock, which requires MAB approval.

Mr. Schein showed a survey of the site, which includes a 100 ft. standard dock on 10 in.
pilings. It is before the MAB because the subject parcel is currently vacant, although a
condominium association owns both properties, which means the dock is tied to the
upland structure to the east.

Attorney Dunckel stated that Code Section 47-19.3(c) requires a principal building on the
site. The waiver provision allows the Board to waive the lack of a principal building, which
is the reason for tonight’s application. He added that two of the southernmost pilings on
the west side identified on the site are slightly too far into the water according to a land
title survey, and the contractor has indicated that they will be pulled back to within the
approved limit.

Mr. Schein further clarified that the existing pilings were installed by a previous owner and
are located 25 ft. from the wet face of the seawall rather than from the property line. This
places them at roughly 26 ft. from the property line. He confirmed that the Applicant plans
to shift these pilings to bring them within the required limit.

With regard to the waiver for the upland structure, Mr. Schein advised that there will be
12 separate tax folios related to the property, 11 of which will be for individual
condominium units. At present, there are two separate folio numbers for the two
properties.

Chair Witten expressed concern that the canal at the subject location must maintain its
navigable width of 40% of the waterway. He pointed out that barges will be servicing the
seawalls and docks at the property, which could be compromised if docked boats are
protruding into the navigable waterway.

Chair Witten also asked if new construction at the subject location could allow the
condominium’s docks to tie into the sewer system, and recommended further discussion
of this possibility in the future.

Mr. Schein also noted that the proposed docks will be parallel to the property line.

It was clarified that the Applicant’s contractor is confident the two pilings can be moved
successfully. Mr. Schein added that if necessary, those pilings could be removed.

Motion made by Mr. Swindell, seconded by Mr. Walker, to approve. In a roll call vote, the
motion passed unanimously (10-0).

Chair Witten requested that the Board clarify that its motion to recommend that approval
of the Application is subject to the relocation or removal of the pilings so they are in
compliance.
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Motion made by Mr. Brunelle, seconded by Mr. Bekoff, to amend it. In a roll call vote, the
motion passed unanimously (10-0).
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